
 

15 December 2021 
 
Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human Rights 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
Via: religionbills@aph.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Committee Members 
 
The Victorian Trades Hall Council (VTHC) welcomes the opportunity to make 
a submission to the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human Rights on the 
Religious Discrimination Bill (2021). 
 
VTHC was founded in 1856 and is the peak body for unions in Victoria. VTHC 
represents over 40 unions and more than 430,000 workers in the state. 
These workers are members of unions that reach into every industry across 
Victoria, both in the public and private sectors, including workers of different 
religious backgrounds and employed at religious workplaces. 
 
Since winning the Eight Hour Day in 1856, VTHC has had a long history of 
fighting for and defending the rights of workers in Victoria, including 
protections against discrimination at work, no matter a worker’s religious 
beliefs.  
 
VTHC makes this submission in support of the recommendations put 
forward by the Australian Council of Trade Unions (ACTU). The ACTU 
submission clearly articulates the outrageous negative implications of this 
Bill in workplaces. This bill should be rejected. 
 
VTHC echoes the ACTU’s concern that the Bill will increase (rather than 
decrease) religious discrimination against women workers, LGBTQI+ 
workers, workers with disability, and other groups who continue to 
experience discrimination.  
 
The carve-out in the Bill to protect Statements of Belief, including those that 
are hostile, offensive, inappropriate and harmful, gives a green light to 
discriminatory language and actions. The low bar of what constitutes a 
Statement of Belief leaves significant scope for hostile and harmful 
statements made at work to become exempt from being identified as 
discriminatory. These provisions give workers limited access to external anti-
discrimination bodies if they have been subject to hostile statements. This is 
especially harmful in situations where the employer is the alleged 
perpetrator of discrimination, where the use of internal processes would be 
prejudiced.  
 
Every day we see new examples of the harms of sexual harassment and 
gendered violence. Yet this Bill would protect a range of Statements of Belief 
that would widely be considered examples of sexual harassment or 
gendered violence. VTHC believes that every person deserves to feel safe at 

PJCHR Religious Discrimination Bill 2021 and related bills
Submission 11



PJCHR Religious Discrimination Bill 2021 and related bills
Submission 11




